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            Newsletter


December  2009





A publication for the Members and Friends of the Yaquina Bay Yacht Club








         December’s arctic chill didn’t daunt the spirits of the YBYC’s hearty sailors.  It was a moonlit night with about the finest sunset that could be arranged.  “Arrrgh” announced Mary and Jeff as they hoisted their pirate colors and joined the six other YBYC boats in the parade of serious candlepower and ingeniously lit boats, all 20 or so of them.  Jimmy Buffet rang clear (2000 watts) from Joe Novello’s boat complete with rope lit palm, torch lit deck, and bikini clad dancers. The other boats were no less awesome.  Steve’s prow-lit saint brought honorable mention and the Browns’ third place boat appeared as a huge glistening snowflake quietly making its way in the current ripping night.  It was way too much fun and YBYC was asked to lead the way in the future by taking over the December Lighted Boat Parade.  Our outreach and upbeat presence in the community is well noted and that is what I have come to love about this organization.





I came to sailing entirely backwards.  Needing a hobby, I bought a boat, joined the Yacht Club and then took sailing lessons.  Ron, Donita and Joe were there to mentor this novice sailor coaching and helping on rigging the boat for easier handling.  Going to the monthly meetings and after sailing get-togethers I found joyful camaraderie--- ah the tales that were spun! I found that the “club” was made of individuals whose passion for sailing and water sports bound them as a family whose like interests extended to learning, growing and reaching out to others to share their passion for water and its many offerings. This family of sailors has grown into a community with a home to gather in and share stories.  The din and roar of laughter at our general meetings overwhelms the acoustical properties of our beautiful Club home.  And now, to make matters even more wonderful, our outreach to the community to train young sailors, develop a high school racing team complete with our new fleet of 420 racing boats, Wednesday night education, kayak instruction and our many outreach activities from regattas to parades and shows announces the YBYC family as a proud and supporting member of the greater coastal community and environment to which we belong.


 











Calendar in Brief 





January 


1 – New Year’s Sail


12- Board Meeting


16-Monthly Meeting




















Our Mailing Address is 750 SW Bay Boulevard, Newport, OR  97365





Our Website URL


Is www.yaquinabay yachtclub.org 





For questions about the Club, contact us at YBYC.email@gmail.comFor questions about or contributions to this newsletter contact Jeff Cressy, editor, at jcressy@charter.net








		    Commodore’s Log  





     I am honored to take the Commodore Bridge for the 2010 season and encourage all members of the YBYC to share in our common passion and become involved in the many things that we are undertaking.  There is a special place for each and every one of you.  Each Board member has a committee needing volunteers: 


House Committee rents and maintains the clubhouse,


Fleet Committee maintains all our club boats and property, 


Membership Committee invites and processes new members to the club,


Racing and Cruising Committee directs all Club sponsored races and cruises, 


Hospitality Committee arranges club monthly meetings and activities,


Newsletter and Web Committee edits and distributes the newsletter and web page, 


Education Committee is responsible for coordinating Club trainings and educational activities, 


Publicity and Public Relations Committee interfaces with the Newspaper and radio publicizing all Club concerns and activities to the general public, 


Historical Committee maintains a documentary and pictorial history of the club, 


Ship Stores promotes the sale of Club items,


Planning Committee develops long range plans for the Club 


Special Projects Committee performs special projects as directed by the Board.  





As Tom McNamara says, you are either frost on the pumpkin or drool on the pie.  Take your stand but do come and be involved in your Club and its many activities.  I promise you mounds of fun, great camaraderie and the welcoming of an excited family of sailors that is a community.





Many blessings and fair winds to you and your families for the holidays and the coming year


Mac


            


 





 


� �
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Editors Corner


I would like to introduce myself as the new editor.  I am new to the club but am honored to edit the newsletter.  I would like to thank Stephanie Brown for her fine job as my predecessor.  There will be changes to the newsletter format starting with the next issue.  One change is that we would like to call our newsletter something other than “the newsletter.”   Ladies and gentlemen, it’s contest time!  Name the newsletter and receive a fine bottle of wine for your trouble.  Please submit your entries to me at � HYPERLINK "mailto:jcressy@charter.net" ��jcressy@charter.net� .  The Website and Newsletter Committee will select the lucky winner.  Bribes are not only welcome but encouraged, not really (unfortunately).  We welcome your comments or suggestions concerning “the newsletter.”  Like everything else in the club, it belongs to and exists for the members.  I wish everyone the very best during the Holiday Season. Cheers.


Jeff
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Dr. Kenneth S. Bishop


Chiropractic Physician





      	•Initial consultation free of charge!


     	 •Emergencies seen promptly!


•Treating the while body for health and wellness!








www.yaquinachiropractic.com





Are you missing out?





Ever wonder what you’re missing?  There’s a lot going on at the club’s chat group on Google.  People are looking for crew, gathering information, and making plans for work groups and social events and raft-ups and parties.  To get logged in, visit this address; 


groups.google.com/group/ybyc


If you’re new, choose ‘Sign-In and Apply for Membership’  (note: you must register with Google or have a Gmail account) (it’s free).  Once you apply, your request is sent to the web committee for us to wave you in; usually just a couple of hours.








You don’t want to miss out, go log in today.  
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Work Party Alert


This Sunday 12/13, around noon, there is a need for 3 or 4 strong persons to move boats in yard at the clubhouse. The 420s are not too heavy.  There's also a storage rack to move and�it's pretty heavy.  If we have a strong enough group, we could also�invert the Lidos which will winter on the dinghy dock.  So if you are so inclined, your help would be greatly appreciated. 








�








.�Cookbook Committee� Hi YBYC members, The Cookbook Committee needs your help; please send 3 or 4 of your favorite recipes to a member of the cookbook committee to include in our YBYC� Cookbook. You can send your tasty submissions to� Nairne Dickey, Dorothy Bogumil, Pat Blackburn, Stephanie� Brown or Donita Cole. Be sure to include all� ingredients with measurements, the cooking instructions, and� who to give recipe credit to. You can send them by� email, regular mail, or drop them off in person at any board� meeting or potluck. We hope to have all recipes gathered by the end of this month.  This is an excellent opportunity to show you culinary prowess as well as help raise money for the club. 





  

















FINANCIAL PLANNING


FISHING CHARTERS


GLASSBLOWING


GRAPHIC DESIGN


HOME IMPROVEMENT  


American Home and Stone---541-929-3100


Members:  Shane and Mac McConnell


Cabinets, tile, granite countertops, stoves (wood, gas, pellet), spas: Discounts                  


�HYPERLINK "http://www.americanhome"�www.americanhome�


INSTRUCTION   


Oregon Boating Foundation


Members:  Ron and Donita Cole


Junior and adult sailing


MASSAGE THERAPY


MORTGAGES


REAL ESTATE


RESTAURANTS


SURF SHOPS


  Ocean Pulse�  Custom Surfboards, Skateboards, and 


  Snowboards�  Tom McNamara (541) 265-7745�  428 SW Coast Hwy�  Newport, OR 97365�  � HYPERLINK "http://www.oceanpulsesurf.com" ��www.oceanpulsesurf.com�


WEB DESIGN


WINERY








Your YBYC Membership cards are the best club cards around!  
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16th Annual Lighted Boat Parade� This year's boat parade featured light displays from� Joe Novello, Mac and Cindy McConnell, Elliott and Daniella� Crowder, Ken & Stephanie Brown, Bernie Stoll, Jeff� Longmore and Merry Petitclair, and Steve and Tim� Leonard. Over all there were 20 boats parading around� the bay on Saturday night. Congratulations to the� Browns on their 3rd place display and the Leonards on their� 4th place display!





�





                             Yaquina Bay Yacht Club


            Newsletter





December 2009      	Page 6





�





YBYC Apparel and Accessories


Great Holiday Gifts





The Ship's Store has new youth and adult T-shirts as well as some crew neck sweatshirts.  We also have burgees, jackets, caps, and discounted fleece shirts and hoodies.  Pick up an YBYC coffee mug for your morning brew.  We also have in some more XL and XXL "drinking team" tees.  Check it out at the next meeting; these make great gift items, too.  The store is always open to suggestions for future items.  Contact Alice at � HYPERLINK "http://us.mc1126.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=alimc_77@msn.com" \t "_blank" �alimc_77@msn.com�











Member-2-Member Network


Have you ever needed a carpenter, cabinet maker, tile setter, tire company and didn’t know who to call?  Ever needed to have an item on your boat or home repaired, but had no idea where to call?  Rather than calling a stranger or looking in the yellow pages, call another YBYC member!  EVERY MEMBER WHO RUNS A BUSINESS OR PERFORMS A SERVICE IS encouraged to signup.  It’s totally FREE to members!  Non-members pay a nominal fee.  Want to get yourself listed?  Email the YBYC newsletter editor at � HYPERLINK "mailto:jcressy@charter.net" �jcressy@charter.net� with your listing information.  We need to support our own, especially in this economic climate, please consider doing what you can. 





Some examples:							


AUTOMOTIVE


  Alan Brown Tire Center (Les Schwab)�  Ken Brown manager  (541) 265-6604�  1155 SW Coast Hwy�  Newport, OR 97365


  Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:tyrguy@yahoo.com" \t "_blank" �tyrguy@yahoo.com�						 


ATTORNEYS				


BAIT AND TACKLE					   


BIKE SHOP			                     


BOAT REPAIR SERVICES			


BOAT SALES		        		 


CABINETS						     


CARPENTRY/HOMEBUILDING			    


CARPET CLEANING						


CHIROPRACTORS					


							


							























CPA/FINANCIAL SERVICES


  Amy Lynn Greer�  Certified Public Accountant�  Ph/fax: (541) 563-5147 Cell: (541) 961-6814�  PO Box 1341 Waldport, OR 97394		


COOKING						


DENTISTRY


ELECTRICAL CONTRACTING


ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES
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Urgent Clubhouse Issues





The clubhouse committee needs a person to visit the clubhouse regularly and check the stock of TP, Paper towels, Hand Towels, and soaps.  We also need someone to visit the clubhouse regularly and check that the kitchen is clean – fridge items cleaned up and dishwasher put away.  And we need someone to run a load of dish towels about once a month.  If you can help in these areas contact Stephanie or Mac.  Stephanie has left the Chair position as of November 21, these helpers are vital to keep things neat and functioning.





There are several clubhouse rentals coming up in December, please check the calendar on the YBYC website for availability.  � HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org" ��www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org�  


In case the clubhouse is available, you can use it for informal events and gatherings with the understanding that other club members may use it also.  If you want exclusive use, check the fee schedule and contact the house chair to reserve your date.  


Be sure to clean up after you’ve used the club and remove any personal items from the refrigerator.  Don’t forget to double-check the windows and doors when you close up. 


Thanks!








�
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 Committee News and Reminders





Membership Committee:� 2010 dues are due! Your YBYC membership dues are� an important part of funding our events, meetings, projects,� fleet maintenance and clubhouse. We need your support! � If you'd like to set up a quarterly payment schedule contact� Stephanie, the Membership Chair, at � HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" �alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com�





Clubhouse Committee:� The YBYC clubhouse committee still needs a chairperson� to attend the board meetings and keep the reservation� calendar. We have lots of volunteers to help with the� cleaning, maintenance, garbage and supplies, but still need� a chairperson to be the contact point. This is an� important position that generates lots of revenue for the� club and a huge amount of public exposure and� interest. It's not a big time commitment - we only� get about 5 calls per month, the rest of the inquiries are� from our own club members and event coordinators. We� need your help on the clubhouse committee - if you don't do� it who will? Contact Mac or Stephanie to see how you� can help.








Want to Make a Tax Deductible Donation?








That’s right. The Oregon Boating Foundation can accept your tax-deductible donations! This Corporation has been formed for the purpose of providing community boating education and is a 501(c) (3) tax-exempt charitable organization.  So please keep us in mind if you are thinking about making a charitable donation. Your donation is always graciously appreciated. 





Ron Cole, OBF President











Wednesday PHRF  Season Results


Trophies were also awarded at the Annual Dinner for the first three places in the Wednesday Evening Races, first, second and third went to Stephanie Brown, Garth Renner and Elliot Crowder respectively.  Congratulations from all club members! 





In addition, Greg Krutzikowsky was the season Wed night winner in Lido 14's. Stephanie Brown won the Wed night spring PHRF series, and Garth Renner won the Wednesday night summer PHRF series.  Once again congratulations and we look forward to an exciting 2010 series.  
























































December’s Monthly Meeting, December 19





Join us for a Clubhouse Holiday Party.  Instead of a white elephant gift, please think about donating something the clubhouse can put to use.  Some ideas are listed here, and you can visit this website wishlist.com/998885/clubhousewishlist/ for shopping locations and a more complete list. 





Some things the clubhouse uses regularly:		Some things that should be replaced/upgraded:


13 gallon kitchen trash bags					Kitchen towels


55 gallon contractor trash bags				Matching Prep/Serving trays 


Paper towels							Large Crock-pot or Slow-Cooker


Liquid Hand Soap						Good quality Can-opener


Kitchen Sponges						Good quality chef’s knives


Hamburger Condiments					BBQ grill brush and tools


Foil, Plastic Wrap, and Ziplocs				Matching large serving bowls


Dry Erase Markers						Vegetable peelers


				


Some things that would be fantastic to have:


				Commercial mop and bucket


				14 matching tablecloths


				A Rockin’ CD library


	





Holiday Bulletin


 


Stephanie reminded me that St. Nicholas is the Patron Saint of sailors and merchants, as well as children and pawnbrokers.  So if you see this fellow or his more commercial rendition, he’ll know if you have been naughty or nice.  It could be the difference between a lump of coal and what you really wanted!


In the West, Nicholas is most widely known as the patron saint of children.  In other parts of the world, however, St. Nicholas' chief patronage is that of sailors and ships—offering safe voyage and protection from storms. Many ports, most notably in Greece, have icons of Nicholas, surrounded by ex-votos of small ships made of silver or carved of wood. Sailors returning safely from sea, place these in gratitude to St. Nicholas for protection received. In some places sailors, instead of wishing one another luck, say, "May St. Nicholas hold the tiller."


� HYPERLINK "http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:Russian_icon_Instaplanet_Saint_Nicholas.JPG" �� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://upload.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/commons/thumb/f/f8/Russian_icon_Instaplanet_Saint_Nicholas.JPG/205px-Russian_icon_Instaplanet_Saint_Nicholas.JPG" \* MERGEFORMATINET ����








� EMBED PBrush  ���


111 SE Douglas


Suite F-1


Newport, OR  97365





541-264-8138











You can sail a Lido 14





	The club has Lido 14 sailboats available for club member use.  These 2 or 3 person dinghies are fun to sail and explore Yaquina Bay.  They’re conveniently located on the port dock near the clubhouse.





	To use the Lidos, check the online calendar for availability, and place your reservation by contacting Stephanie Brown at � HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" �alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com� or 541-265-4575; reservations are posted online on the club’s website � HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtcluborg" �www.yaquinabayyachtcluborg� under the ‘Calendar’ tab.  








Annual Meeting Report





The Club’s Annual Meeting and Awards Dinner was a tremendous success.  This was due in large part to Mary Ann Beggs and all her helpers.  The tables were decorated in a festive fall mix of pumpkins, gourds, fall leaves and the like.  And of course, the prime rib was fabulous, as were the side dishes.  If you didn’t make it, stay tuned.  The YBYC always has something fun coming up.   


    


Despite the festivities, we were able to squeeze in a little business. The Officers and Board members for 2010 were approved as presented:


�Commodore : Mac McConnell�Vice Commodore : Greg Krutzikowsky�Rear Commodore : Paul Erskine�Secretary : Alice McNamara�Treasurer : Dorothy Bogumil��Race Chair - Ken Brown�Fleet Chair - Tom McNamara�Publicity - Daniella Crowder�Web and Newsletter - Scott Walters�Membership - Stephanie Brown�Education - Jerry Davis�Hospitality - Peggy O'Callaghan�House - Open for nomination





The YBYC’s annual awards were also announced:





The Volunteer of the Year award was bestowed on Ron Cole for his incredible amount of time and energy invested in the Oregon Boating Foundation, Sailing Classes, Sailfest, and other club events. ��The Sportsmanship Award was given to Stephanie Brown for her enthusiasm and efforts to grow the Wednesday Racing and in reviving the Bridge to Bridge offshore race.��The 'Tim Longmore' Award for best goofup was given to Paul Erskine, with a lead line for future use.





We wish to extend our heart felt thanks to the previous Board and Committee members for their dedicated service.  If the house position is still open, please, please consider taking it.  A Club by the people and for the people cannot fail!


Jeff

















